
NEGATIVE COVID TEST STILL REQUIRED FOR 
ENTRY TO JAMAICA 

 
 
Dear Valued Partners, 
 

Entry protocols for Jamaica have been extended until December 9, 2021. This means 

persons 12 years and older will need to provide a negative COVID-19 test, which was 

conducted within 72 hours prior to date of travel at check-in for their flights.  

The Government of Jamaica has also lifted the travel ban on South American countries 

(Brazil, Chile, Peru, Colombia, Argentina and Paraguay) as well as India and Trinidad and 

Tobago as of October 29, 2021. 

Reminders: 

• All persons intending to travel to Jamaica must apply for and obtain approval for a Travel 

Authorization before arrival in Jamaica. Apply online at www.visitjamaica.com 

• While Jamaica maintains nightly limitations on movement, airport transfers within the 

restricted hours will not be affected. If stopped, visitors may be asked to show their flight 

details. 

•  An “unfit to fly” notice will be issued to the airlines for persons who test positive while in 

Jamaica. Persons will be allowed to leave Jamaica using medical evacuation or private 

flights. 

• All passengers traveling to the United States are to provide a negative COVID-19 test or 

proof of recovery from COVID-19, before boarding.   

• The U.S. Department of State has updated the Requirements for Air Travel to the US 

that become effective on November 8, 2021. Learn more at www.travel.state.gov . 

 

 

For more information on entry protocols for Jamaica, please see our list of Frequently Asked 

Questions here   

  

                  For more information, click here  
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